

July 25, 2013

Dr. Paul Matney President Amarillo College P.O. Box 447 Amarillo, TX 79109

Dear Dr. Matney:

Thank you for your letter of notification, dated February 12, 2013, regarding Amarillo College's intention, effective fall 2013, to implement a new Architectural Drafting Technician Certificate developed from existing coursework within the institution's approved Drafting and Interior Design courses and designed as response to more appropriately meet stated industry needs.

This new certificate does not represent significant departure from current program offerings.

The Commission acknowledges the notification of the new certificate program and requests no additional information from you.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheelan

President

BSW/TG:efk

cc: Ms. Danita McAnally, Chief of Planning and Advancement

Dr. Marsal P. Stoll